
 

 

 

Presidents Preamble 

Hi All 
Fantastic to see everyone back doing what we love, racing bikes. 
Was great to see such a good turnout. 
Thankyou to all competitors, teams, and family members for making our 
Collie meetings the fantastic event they are. 
Also thankyou to all our Officials and volunteers who help make this 
all happen. 
I hope the several riders who crashed are doing ok and I wish you all 
a speedy recovery. 
 
Thankyou all for the fantastic job at getting around to the startline 
in a speedy fashion and all going straight into your correct grid 
positions, and also thankyou for not dawdling back to the pits after 
the chequered flag. 
Our Clerk of Course and Steward were very impressed, well done to you 
all. This just saves so much time over the course of the day, please 
keep this up. 

 



Please remember we have class Advisors, their names and email 
addresses are on our website (and here in the newsletter ς Ed) so please feel free to contact them for 
any queries about a particular class, also please feel free to email 
any committee member or myself about any concerns or thoughts you may 
have. 
Also as I have stated before if we do not know your thoughts or 
concerns we can't try to fix them. 
 
Committee Decisions. 
There will be a 5 min practice Sunday morning which is NOT Compulsory. 
Riders voted at riders briefing with a majority of riders voting NOT to return to 
Barbagallo and to also have a mid year break (June/July- shortest wettest days of 
the year). 
We are still waiting for our tyre changing machine it is on back order due to Covid19 
will keep you all posted. 
Start time for General Meetings will now be at 7pm, hopefully this will attract 
more members being it is an earlier start time. 
 
On another note between myself, Collie Motorplex and Ben Barker 
we organised for the Shire grader to slope the runoff areas as to stop 
water from running across the track. It has rained heavily since and 
appears to be working a treat. 
 
Please keep in mind our Presentation/40th Annivesary dinner at the 
Duxton Hotel on Sat 5th of Dec. Further details about price and time 
will be advised in the near future. 
 
Thankyou all 
Great club 
Great atmosphere 
Look forward to seeing you all at our next race meeting to do it all 
again. 
 
Cheers 
David Gapes 
President 

 
40th Anniversary Commemorative Wine 
The club will have available some commemorative labelled wine (red and white from down 
south) available soon. Details coming, so watch this space! -ed 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 

 
Ken Vincent sent this pic taken at the HCMC WA 30-year anniversary at Whiteman Park. 
Left to right: Ken Vincent 1st treasurer, Lindsey Cooke member (dec), Darrel Manning 1st 
secretary, Peter Jeans 1st president (dec) 
Cheers Ken! ς Ed 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
From Annie Tregger: OK Annies contribution this month is nothing short of prolific so enjoy 
the next few pages courtesy of her! -ed 
 



 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 


